TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

MINUTES OF THE JULY 10th, 2014 MEETING

The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for their monthly meeting on Thursday, July 10th, 2014.  Temporary Administrator, Councilwoman Mary Weinberger called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM.

Roll Call:
Joseph Norton – absent




Ryan Orton – present




Johanna Shafer – present




Mary Weinberger – present


Also in attendance was Attorney for the Town William Bogle, Jr.

A moment of silence was requested by Councilwoman Weinberger for our soldiers who serve us so well.

PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR:

Charles Hanlon, Hobbs Lane – commended the Town Board on the new parking lot.

LIAISON REPORTS: Councilman Ryan Orton stated that the Recreation Commission had met last night, adding that their upcoming meetings will now start at 6 PM.  A Haunted Fortress meeting will be next Wednesday at 7 PM and a new tennis program will be starting on Tuesdays and Thursdays for ages 8 – 12.  The Zoning Board met last night and granted a variance for a deck on Hunns Lake Road. Upcoming Town events: Library will have a talk on black & white gardens on Sat., 7/12, the UCC will be having a “free lunch” at the Rec. also on the 12th, and the Forever Young Club is having a Hudson River boat trip on 7/22.  Councilwoman Shafer added that parent participation is desperately needed for the Haunted Fortress and they should attend the meeting on the 16th.

Councilwoman Shafer stated that the CAC did not meet in June and she did not attend the Planning Board meeting.

SUPERVISOR’S REPORT: Councilwoman Weinberger did a brief report on the Town’s security system that was “fried” by a lightning strike last week.  The three Board members met on the July 3rd for an emergency special meeting to vote on having the system repaired or replaced, adding that insurance will cover most of the cost.  Attorney for the Town added that there was no need for three bids in the case of an emergency.  Mrs. Weinberger also stated that the Highway Department had repaired and repaved the Town Hall driveway and parking lot for a cost of approximately $35,000, paid through the CHIPS fund, and that they will also be repaving the Transfer Station.  The Highway crew has also been repairing road shoulders and damage on Decker Road and others from washouts from the recent rainstorms.

The County Legislator and the Highway Superintendent were not in attendance. 

.

MOTION TO ACCEPT AGENDA: A motion was made by Ryan Orton, seconded by Johanna Shafer, to accept the agenda.  Councilwoman Mary Weinberger stated that #7 under New Business, the Executive Session, was no longer needed for the Rec. Director matter.  Mr. Orton requested that the matter of an advertising sign for the new tennis program be discussed.  With these changes noted, a motion to accept the agenda was approved with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – absent; Ryan Orton – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes.

1. BANGALL STOP SIGNS: The letter that was sent to the State DOT was forwarded to Dutchess County DPW as stop sign requests were not under their jurisdiction.  The Town will now wait to hear from the County.

2. HARDROCK SAND AND GRAVEL: The internet auction of the property is scheduled for July 16th.  Councilwoman Shafer had not yet been able to speak with Gary Lovett regarding the incomplete water study of the area. 

NEW BUSINESS

1. RECREATION – HOLD HARMLESS AGREEMENT FOR PAVILION RENTALS: This matter will be discussed when all four Board members are present in August.

- YOGA / PILATES CLASS: Permission was granted to Maureen Canevari to hold this class that will be open to all ages, in the Town Hall gym, pursuant to the Town being added to her certificate of insurance as the insured.  Motion made by Johanna Shafer, seconded by Ryan Orton, with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – absent; Ryan Orton – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes.  Motion carried.

2. CEMETERIES – TREE WORK ON COLD SPRING ROAD: Historical Society member Charles Hanlon stated that he had not spoken with president Kathie Spiers but that a lot of debris clean-up was needed at this small cemetery on Cold Spring.  Three bids should be obtained and this matter will be discussed again in August.
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3. ROOF REPAIR BIDS: Three bids were received, opened and read on July 3rd.  The bid notice had requested that a non-collusive bidding certificate be included.  However, only one of the bidders had included this document.  The Clerk was instructed to contact the other two and send them the form as their bids were considered incomplete.  The matter will be discussed again in August.

4. REMOVAL OF TOWN’S FINANCIAL RECORDS: Councilwoman Mary Weinberger informed all present that the auditor, Ted Eglit, would be returning all the records to the Town Hall the following day, Friday, July 11th. 

5. HOURLY PAY RATE FOR PART-TIME EMPLOYEE: A motion was made by Mary Weinberger, seconded by Johanna Shafer, to increase part-time Rec. and Highway worker Dan Shepley’s hourly rate from $14.53 to $14.82, a 2% increase that had been omitted on the pay schedule.  The motion was also to include his retroactive pay from January, amounting to a total of $190.17.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – absent; Ryan Orton – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes.

6. APPROVAL OF MINUTES: The Minutes of the June 12th Board meeting were approved with the following corrections: page 1, Councilman Orton’s report: 2 incorrect dates of town activities; and page 4, vote on Grange Community Day request, Councilman Orton abstained.  With these corrections previously noted, a motion was made by Johanna Shafer, seconded by Mary Weinberger for the 6/12/14 Minutes’ approval.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – absent; Ryan Orton – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes.


The Minutes of the July 3rd Special Emergency meeting were approved as written on a motion made by Mary Weinberger, seconded by Johanna Shafer.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – absent; Ryan Orton – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes.


The Minutes of the July 7th Workshop meeting were approved as written on a motion made by Mary Weinberger, seconded by Johanna Shafer.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – absent; Ryan Orton – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes.  

Councilman Orton added that, to those in attendance this evening, the Board had approved an Eagle Scout project at the workshop – two arbor benches for the Town Hall property.

Councilwoman Shafer added her thanks to Temporary Administrator Mary Weinberger for all her work the last couple of weeks in Supervisor Norton’s absence.

7. RECREATION ISSUES: Discussion followed regarding Dutchess County Personnel’s denial of the new Rec. Director’s application due to lack of experience.  Councilwoman Weinberger and Meghan O’Connor, the Supervisor’s secretary, had been working with the personnel department to resolve this matter, with one possible solution being to change the name of the job to “Recreation Leader.” Further information will follow to the Board members in the next several days.  Councilman Orton and the Board all expressed their pleasure with Kelly Nielsen’s performance.


Councilman Orton, as Recreation liaison, asked the Board if the Rhinebeck Tennis Club, sponsor of a new tennis program at the Rec. under the auspices of the U.S. Tennis Association, could put up a sign on the tennis courts’ fence.  After brief discussion, a motion was made by Ryan Orton, seconded by Johanna Shafer, to approve the sign on the fence contingent upon the Town reviewing said sign.


With no other business, a motion was made by Mary Weinberger, seconded by Johanna Shafer, to adjourn the meeting at 8:17 PM.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – absent; Ryan Orton – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes.  

Respectfully submitted, 

Ritamary Bell

Town Clerk

